
Dear Faithful Supporters,

Greetings from Wales! I know it might seem like we've forgotten about
you, but our summer has been a whirlwind of activity. And believe it or
not, we’ve had an unusual summer full of warm temperatures and sun
that has lasted for months! While we've enjoyed the sunshine, the local
farmers are desperately in need of rain, and we're starting to miss our
cooler Welsh weather. Despite the heat, our ministry is going strong,
and we are excited to share a few of the highlights with you.

Youth Camp and Community Fun
The end of July was a blur as Jason helped at the UK-wide Youth
Camp. It was a tiring week, but also incredibly fulfilling, with a few
young people making professions of faith and the seeds of the Gospel
being planted in many hearts. The first picture shows that I'm always
willing to go the extra mile for the ministry, even if it's on a mechanical
sheep.

After a busy camp week, we were ready for some fun and fellowship
with our community. On August 9th, we hosted our first annual Chilli
Cookoff and Cornhole Tournament. We had about 15 people attend, and
the best part was seeing several new faces! It was a great opportunity
to get to know our neighbors better and share the message of Christ in
a relaxed and fun environment.
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"Then saith he unto his disciples, The harvest truly is plenteous, but the
labourers are few; Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he

will send forth labourers into his harvest." - Matthew 9:37-38

A Heart of Gratitude
We're so grateful for your continued partnership. We also
excited to announce that even after three and a half years here
on the field, the Lord is still bringing in new support for our
ministry! Thank you to those who have been with us from the
beginning and to those who are new supporters. We truly
couldn't do this without your prayers and financial gifts.

Looking Ahead
As we head into autumn, things should slow down a bit, which will give
us more time to focus on one-on-one witnessing and planning for next
year. We're also brainstorming some new ideas to connect with the
young people in our community and will keep you posted as those
plans develop.

We were also blessed with a brief visit from our field directors from the
mission board. We spent a wonderful day of fellowship and explored
the many bookstores in Dana's favorite place: the Welsh booktown of
Hay-on-Wye.


